MINUTES OF MEETING:  eLearning Advisory Committee, Friday, September 28, 2007
PRESENT:  Ellie Bunting, facilitator, Dave Oliver, Frank Dowd, Dale Hoover, Peggy Romeo, Sharon Rooks, Rona Axelrod, Beverly Hall, Sam King, Lee Campbell, George Manacheril, Deborah Johnson, Henry Linck, Mary Myers, Erich Hochmeister
ABSENT:  Mary Harder, Gail Tracey, Mari DeWees
Ellie Bunting welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 12:45.
Ellie gave a recap of the developments over the summer for Edison Online .  Ellie had a special contract over summer as does Mary for developing the online courses.  Dr. Thomas is very impressed with the policies and procedures set forth by the committee.
Ellie informed the committee that the shell is being developed for each course and this is not set in stone; it is open for tweaking.  An online course is 100% online with no mandatory orientation; therefore,  if an orientation is required, the course is considered blended.
Testing center requirements were discussed – it is not mandatory for on campus testing.  It is totally up to the faculty.  As of right now, there has been no change in the testing procedures since the committee recommended optional testing last year.
All courses are online for the Gen Ed except history which is being developed.
Course conversion is going well, as is the certification process.

Mary Myers thanked everyone – their support is appreciated.

Edison Online will be starting a faculty mentoring system with experienced online faculty mentoring newer people.

Scheduling of classes was completed by Edison Online for the first time.  Mary mentioned that the EOL prefix is being used as the campus and the section numbers will be a bit out of order due to technical difficulties.  This is a work in progress so please be patient.

Edison Online will have a new website and portal.  Mary is attending weekly meetings with Mark Trask of  IT to discuss the way the website is set up.  Mary would like to see a searchable course list, that can be sorted by professor, term and course, and a common syllabus.  Dominion College has an orientation program on their website which is what Mary would like to see here for Edison Online.  Mary is contacting Dominion to see if we can purchase the tutorial rather than recreate our own. Mary recommended possibly hiring a person part time to keep the website up to date.  A subcommittee was created to give recommendations to Dr. Thomas for the website.

WebCT, our present course management system will be gone in the spring.  Mary is working with the Florida Distance Learning Consortium to bring in vendors.  Mary and Ellie will be attending the Consortium meeting in November and will find our more information.   The committee was very interested.
Erich Hochmeister will be attending the “CIT” conference in November in Tennessee and will bring back information. 

IT is attending a meeting on October 19 to explore the use of iTunes.  A committee was formed for software and will give recommendations at the next meeting.

A new process for Student evaluation is being looked into.  Students must take the evaluation prior to taking their exam.  If they do not do the evaluation, their exam will not open. We will be sending all committee members a sample evaluation that we liked. We ask for your comments and suggestions.
Mary mentioned the TLT group.  Online seminars for faculty are offered every Friday and are very informative.

Erich gave a presentation on Camtasia the new software for creating course material.  Beverly Hall suggested we buy Camtasia and Snagit together so the college will get a better deal.  The committee was very impressed with the software.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:30.

Minutes submitted by Susan De Nicola

Next meeting, Friday, October 26 at 2:00, place to be determined.

